Meeting of the Executive Board of the Central Vermont Solid Waste Management District

Tuesday, June 21, 2016 at 5:30 PM 
CVSWMD Office, 137 Barre Street, Montpelier, VT 05602


Agenda
1. Convene the Meeting:  The meeting convened at 5:30 PM with Bill Powell, Lee Cattaneo, Chairman Fred Thum, Matt Levin, staff Cathleen Gent, and G.M. Leesa Stewart attending.  General Manager designate Bruce Westcott also attended, and took notes. 
2. Agenda Revisions – none
3. Approval of the minutes -- Fred Thumm moved to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  t was seconded and passed unanimously.
4. EXECUTIVE SESSION ACTION ITEM -- Planning Analyst schedule request -- Lee Cattaneo made a motion to move into Executive Session.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  At 5:47 PM Matt Levin made a motion to adjourn the Executive Session.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  No action was taken following the Executive Session, though the EB suggested that the GM consult with counsel with respect to drafting possible changes to existing policies on telecommuting and jury duty.
5. Vehicle purchase/Truck disposal: There was discussion of the proposed acquisition of a new vehicle to replace a District truck which had been damaged in May.  The EB directed the GM to move forward with repairs on the truck, with an expected outcome that the GM will bring a recommendation to the Board to trade up to a new AWD vehicle.
6. Updates

a. Municipal Services Planning Project – Cathleen Gent reported to the EB, reviewing a summary memo she had prepared.  The EB discussed the proposed project name, the advisory board, the central focus on meeting the publicly-expressed desire for handling HHW as an Act-148 priority, and other aspects of the project.
b. New GM training schedule – The new GM will check in with the EB on the first Tuesday – the first will be a conference call at 5:30 on July 5 – for the duration of the probationary period.  The second EB meeting of the month will include Leesa (as available and necessary).  There was more detailed discussion of the use of an 800 number for full Board and for Committee meetings.  
c. School program position opening(s) – Leesa summarized progress at advertising to fill two positions for School Program coordinators, including placement at Seven Days, Times Argus, and more focused employment websites.
d. Compensation plan – Leesa reported that she continues to collect and analyze data, and will report next month.
e. Field Staff Structure – Leesa reiterated that some issues and concerns regarding the Field Staff Supervisor had come up during the tenures of the current and past incumbents, and that the GM will be working with the Field Staff to consider changes in structure and responsibilities.

f. Member town and potential member town meetings – Leesa reiterated that the position of the EB has been to welcome potential member towns from outside the district, but not to initiate recruitment of new member towns.  We will not be critiquing the work of other Districts, but will be pleased to discuss our services and accomplishments.
7. Vermont Solid Waste District Managers' Association membership – The EB discussed various “pro”s and “con”s of maintaining full membership, or moving to associate membership.  Lee Cattaneo made a motion to renew full membership for six months in order to support Bruce in his learning and networking.  Continued membership will be revisited at a future meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.
8. Letter to Secretary Markowitz re: information gathered at hauler meetings – There was discussion of a draft letter prepared by Leesa.  After brief discussion, the EB determined that the letter should come from Leesa, and be copied to the Director of the Solid Waste Division.  
9. Bill Powell moved to adjourn at 7:20 PM.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Bruce Westcott, General Manager designee
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